1 October 82

PROFESSOR JOHN GREPPIN

Secretary, Soclety for Armenian Studies
Clebeland State University

Linguistics Promram

Cleveland, OH 44115

Dear Professor Greppin,

We are compiling a listing of resource people and posdible guest apeakers
for the chapters of the Armenian Church Youth Organization of Amemica.

We have been informeédtbhstthe Society for Armenian Studies may be able
to assist us in thds area.

At your earliest convenience, and iffyou are in the position, could you

make available to us a listing of persons we may include. Our intention

{s to provide a resource listing to the ACYOA Chaptera and Armenian Parishes
of our Diocese, thereby enabling them to contact the various persons according
to their program needs. Guest lecturers are always in need, and this listing
might promote cultumal and educational progmams related to Armenonlogical
studies and themes.

We appreciate your time and look forward to hearing from you sonu.

Sincerely,

JAMBS MAGARTAN
Executive Secretary to the ACYOA
Diocese of the Armenian Church

Kindly correspond to this address:
99 long Pond Road
Tyngsborough, MA 01879




